
 
Monday 4th December  2017 

Address: Great Western Highway  

HAZELBROOK NSW 2779 

Phone 0247 58 6120  Fax 0247 58 8888 

Email: hazelbrook-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 Term 4 Week 9 

BUNMARRA 

BYALA  
Here, there, everywhere 
Blue Tongue Lizard Talk 

Dear Families, 

Welcome to Week 9 at Hazelbrook! The end of our school year is fast approaching with so many exciting 

events to be held over this last two weeks. 

Tomorrow, our Year 6 students are off to their high school orientation day at Springwood High.  

Our annual Sharing Knowledge Day is this Wednesday. This is a significant event for our school and we are 

looking forward to another fantastic celebration.  A huge thank you to Mr Fergusson who has worked hard in 

ensuring this day comes together.  

We are still in the process of recruiting teaching staff for 2018 and our enrolment numbers are border line as 

to whether or not we will have 17 or 18 classes next year. We are working hard to finalise this process by the 

end of term which would allow us to send home notes informing you of your child’s class placement for 2018. 

If our enrolment numbers remain too close for a decision to be made we will need to hold over administering 

class placements until the beginning of Term 1.  Next week’s newsletter will detail more information about the 

procedures for Tuesday 30th January, 2018 which is our students first day of school.   

If your child is starting Kindergarten in 2018 you will be receiving an email 

detailing your child’s Best Start Assessment time and date by the end of this term.  

The first day of school for our Kindergarten students is Friday, 2nd February, 

2018.   

Warm regards, 

Melinda Williams 

December 2017/January 2018 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

4 Gigalees Circus K-2 5 Talent Quest K-6 6 Sharing Knowledge Day 7 Combined Scripture 8 Year 6 Fun Day 

11 
12 Presentation Day K-2 & 

Years 3-6 7pm 
13 Year 6 Farewell 

14 Year 6 Presentation      

Assembly 
15 LAST DAY OF TERM 

30 Jan - Return to School     



 

Each week at the K-2 Assembly, Patty the PBL 
Bear looks for the class that behaves 
Respectfully and Responsibly during the entire 
assembly.  

The winning class gets to keep Patty in their room for 
the whole week. 

Term 4 Week 8 winning class was:  

 

PBL Positive Behaviour for Learning 

Each week a student or teacher is 

recognised for being a respectful, 

responsible learner.  

When students or teachers receive a ‘PBL 

Bee’ they put their Bee into the hive outside of 1L. 

On Monday mornings the hive is raided and a winner is 

drawn.  

The winners have their photo recorded for posterity in the 

PBL on display cabinet outside the Stage 2 classrooms.  

This week’s winners are: 

Kai   KL 

Hugo   1L 

Connor  4HM  

Isabella  6J 

     

PBL RULE  OF THE WEEK:  

I am RESPONSIBLE if I refuse to 

be involved with bullying 

incidents 

 

No assembly Wk 9 & 10 

K-2 Assembly Term 4  2017 

Each fortnight a class will do an item for 

the assembly and parents are welcome to 

attend. The assembly is held in the big 

hall  on  Fridays at 1pm.  

See schedule below. 

K-2 Principal’s Awards 

Term 4 Week  8 

KG Curtis  

KH Ashton  

KL Nina  

1F Tara  

1L Hugo  

2F Kirili  

2-3S Geordie  

School Banking 

Please note the last day for 

student banking this year will 

be Tuesday the 5th December. 

Thanks 





 

 

 

Year 6 are entering a very busy end of year period. A note has been sent home covering 

all the upcoming dates. Please take note of the dates below, coming up in the next few 

weeks: 

Tuesday 5/12 – High School Orientation – please contact your child’s high school if 

you are unsure of the arrangements. 

Wednesday 6/12 – 11:40am Sharing Knowledge – Students need to wear a plain black 

t-shirt and black pants or shorts. 

Friday 8/12 – Year Six Fun Day – Students are aware of the group they are in and 

the stall they are running. All items needed for the stall are to be provided by 

the students except for any school supplies e.g. cardboard etc. 

Monday 11/12 – Stage 3 Talent Show 

Tuesday 12/12 – Primary Presentation Assembly 7pm 

Wednesday 13/12 – Year Six Farewell 5:30pm – please RSVP 

Thursday 14/12 – Year 6 Class Parties 10:20am 

Thursday 14/12 – Year 6 Graduation Assembly – 2:20pm 

Friday 15/12 – Last day of term for students 

 

Last day of the Uniform Shop  

is Monday 11th December 

2017. 

The Uniform  Shop will be 

open on the Pupil Free Day 

29th January 2018 from 

10am to 11am 

 

 

Band and Instrument tutorial fees are now overdue and some 
student fees are still outstanding. Please pay the school office as 

soon as possible. 

 

Training Band and Instrument tutorials have finished for the year.  

Could all Training Band students who have a school instrument 
please return it THIS WEEK to Mrs Schmidt so servicing and repairs 
can take place.  

Concert Band will continue to rehearse until Week 10. 



 
 

Sharing Knowledge Celebration 2017. 

When:  6th December, 2017  

Day:  Wednesday 

Time: 12.00 – 1:30pm  

Where: Hazelbrook Public School  

Great Western Hwy,  

Hazelbrook NSW 2779  

 

Sharing Knowledge Day is a joint initiative between Hazelbrook Public School and local 
Traditional Land Owners of the Darug and Gundungurra Nations. The celebration is the 
culmination of 9 years in development of the custodian ship of the Blue Tongue Lizard and 
ongoing embedding of Aboriginal culture and sharing of knowledge between the 
Traditional Land Owners and the school community. 

  
   
 
 

 
 12:00pm Welcome to Country followed by celebration of the   

                custodianship of the Blue Tongue Lizard with 
performances by students in Year 6, Year 2, Year 1 and 
Kindergarten. 

 
 
12.30pm    Year 6 handing over of the knowledge of our school totem to   

the following year 5 student’s. Special Guests, Elders, Year 6 
parents and Sharing Knowledge Members to partake of the 
Sharing Knowledge Ceremony. 

 
 

For more information on our community event, please 
contact the school on 02 4758 6120 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

     

Friday, 8th December, 2017  

AFTER RECESS 

All students K-5 are invited to be part of 
the 2017 Year 6 fundraising event to 
raise money for the Year 6 gift to the 
school. $5 will buy you an entry voucher 
that will allow you to access all stalls. 
Lots to do, fun to be had, and prizes to 
be won. Complete the form attached and 
hand to your teacher with $5. Tickets 
cannot be bought on the day. Entry by 
voucher only.  

 
 

Please complete the form and return to the 
Office by Wednesday, 5th December 2016. 

Thanking you for your support. 
 
 
 

Donations of second hand books 

in good condition are needed 

for the Fun Day. Please bring 

any contributions to the MAC M 

classroom by Thursday. 
 
 
Donations of soft toys in good 
condition are also needed for the Soft 
Toy Tombola. Please bring any 
contributions to the 6D classroom by 
Thursday. 

 

 

 

 

 
Wheel of fortune 

Face painting 
….and many 

more 
 


